








November 2, 2020

Dear Parents,

     Happy November!  Looks like the weather this week is going to be beautiful!  The students will really enjoy recess outdoors after last week’s rain days.

     In attempt to keep you informed, St. Francis Xavier School had two staff members that were in contact on Saturday with a person that tested positive for Covid 19 on Sunday.  Neither were in the school building over the weekend nor were they around any of our students.  They will both quarantine for 14 days.  Quarantine does not mean they have COVID but since they were around someone that tested positive, there is a possibility they may get it.  That is why they must stay home for 14 days.  Please remember that on short notice a class or possibly the entire school may have to go to remote learning.  Please have a plan in place for child care if this were to happen.  Other than the two staff members that are quarantined, things are going very well at our school.  Please remember in order for us to continue going to school 5 days a week we need our school families to follow the guidelines to keep us healthy: wear masks, stay 6 feet from others, wash hands and avoid large crowds.
      Picture retakes are Tuesday, November 17th.  Please return your picture packet if you want your child’s pictures retaken. Also, if your child was absent, your child is bringing home information on how to order pictures.

     During the month of November, we will be practicing some aspects of our emergency management plan.  We will practice a lock down as well as an evacuation.  This is required by the State of Ohio.  I wanted you to be aware of this in case your child comes home from school and tells you about it.
     The Fifth grade class will be selling Butter Braids, pretzels, cookie dough and pizza over the next few weeks.  Please help support their fundraising to go to Washington D.C. in the 6th grade.

     Parent-Teacher conferences are November 11th and 12th.  St. Francis Xavier School expects 100% participation from our parents.  The conference schedule is coming home with your child.  All conferences are remote this year.  Your child will bring home a chrome book.  All students know how to log into it if you do not know how.  Please sign the bottom of this letter so we know that you are aware of conferences and your time works for you.  All students returning the bottom of this letter will receive a free dress down day coupon.

     Important dates: WE ARE ON A NORMAL SCHEDULE THIS WEDNESDAY AND BUSING IS AVAILABLE.  No school for students on Thursday, November 11 and Friday, November 12th due to Parent/Teacher Conferences.
     Please remember to exercise your right to vote tomorrow!










Sincerely,











Mrs. McDowell

I have seen the conference schedule and can do a remote conference at my assigned time on November 11th or 12th.  If my child returns this slip signed to school by Friday, November 6th, they will receive a dress down day coupon.
Parent Signature - ________________________________________________

Student(s) Name(s) - ______________________________________________
